Zbigniew Ziobro, Minister of Justice

Ministry of Justice
Al. Ujazdowskie 11
00-950 Warsaw
Poland

 

Dear Minister,

 

Regarding the significant gap in Polish national legislation concerning hate crimes I am writing to you asking you to take a stand for a legislative process with the aim of amending the current Criminal Code.

 

Every year, hundreds of people in Poland become the victims of beatings, harassment and other crimes simply because of their identity or their belonging to a certain minority group. Such hate crimes are a form of discrimination and a criminal manifestation of it.

 

Under international and European human rights law, age, disability, gender, gender identity, sexual orientation and social or economic status are protected characteristics. In other words, discrimination on these grounds is prohibited, just as it is on grounds of race, ethnicity, religion and nationality. The law should treat all crimes motivated by protected characteristics in a consistent manner.

 

While making some important progress in addressing hate crimes against some groups, Polish legislation has left behind others, creating a significant protection gap in law and in practice. Polish criminal law specifically provides for the investigation and prosecution of hate crimes motivated by race, ethnicity, nationality, religion and political affiliation. But it does not establish that age, disability, gender, gender identity, sexual orientation and social or economic status are also grounds to investigate and prosecute hate crime. Hate crimes have a pernicious and long-lasting impact on victims and communities and require a coherent and thorough response from policy makers, law enforcement officials and the criminal justice system.

 

Please use all you competence and to amend the Polish Criminal Code so that crimes motivated by discrimination on any grounds, including age, disability, gender, gender identity, sexual orientation and social or economic status, are investigated and prosecuted as hate crimes.

 

 
Yours sincerely,
